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May 9, 2005
The Honorable Max Baucus
United States Senate

511 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Baucus:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,

[image: image1.png]



Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Jeff Bingaman
United States Senate

703 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Bingaman:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Jim Bunning
United States Senate

316 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Bunning:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Kent Conrad
United States Senate

530 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Conrad:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Mike Crapo
United States Senate

239 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Crapo:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Bill Frist
United States Senate

509 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Frist:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Charles Grassley
United States Senate

135 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairman Grassley:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Orrin Hatch
United States Senate

104 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Hatch:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable James Jeffords
United States Senate

413 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Jeffords:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable John Kerry
United States Senate

304 Russell Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Kerry:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Jon Kyl
United States Senate

730 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Kyl:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Blanche Lincoln
United States Senate

355 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Lincoln:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Trent Lott
United States Senate

487 Russell Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Lott:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable John Rockefeller
United States Senate

531 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Rockefeller:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Rick Santorum
United States Senate

511 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Santorum:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Charles Schumer
United States Senate

313 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Schumer:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Gordon Smith
United States Senate

404 Russell Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Smith:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Olympia Snowe
United States Senate

154 Russell Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Snowe:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Craig Thomas
United States Senate

307 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Thomas:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

May 9, 2005
The Honorable Ron Wyden
United States Senate

230 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Wyden:
On behalf of the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the national professional association of more that 340,000 CPAs throughout the country, I am pleased to provide you with a copy of our Study on Reform of the Estate and Gift Tax System.  The study, which was prepared in 2001, remains a timely and relevant analysis of the current transfer tax system. As you consider whether significant reform of the U.S transfer tax system is appropriate at this time, the study could serve as a valuable resource.
The AICPA study considers alternatives including substantial modification and outright repeal of the current transfer tax system, and analyzes each alternative for its probable impact on taxpayer behavior, complexity and compliance, liquidity, redistribution of wealth, tax and succession planning, revenue, and transition issues.  Our study also identifies significant issues that we hope will be considered in crafting any legislative proposal.  Finally, we offer suggestions on each of the alternatives – not as a matter of ideology or social policy – but as a result of our collective judgment about the best way to achieve simplicity, reduce taxpayer compliance burdens, improve ease of administration, and address revenue considerations.

The AICPA also co-sponsored the 2004 Report on Reform of Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, developed by the Task Force on Federal Wealth Transfer Taxes, a joint effort of the AICPA, the American Bar Association Section of Real Property, Probate and Trust Law, the American Bar Association Section of Taxation, the American College of Tax Counsel, the American College of Trust and Estate Counsel, and the American Bankers Association.
Like the 2001 study, the 2004 report is designed to provide diverse views and perspectives on a wide range of issues concerning the current federal wealth transfer tax system and the changes made to that system by the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of 2001.  Although the new report suggests options for Congress to consider, it does not make specific recommendations for regulatory or legislative action.

We look forward to working with you to achieve simplicity, effectiveness, and efficiency as Congress considers changes to the current estate and gift tax system.  If you have any questions or if we can be of further assistance, please contact me at tpurcell@creighton.edu, or 402-280-2062; Tom Ochsenschlager, AICPA Vice President - Taxation, at tochsenschlager@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9209; Roby Sawyers, Chair, AICPA Trust, Estate and Gift Tax Technical Resource Panel, at Roby_Sawyers@NCSU.edu, or 919-515-4443; or Eileen Sherr, AICPA Technical Manager, at esherr@aicpa.org, or 202-434-9256.

Sincerely,


Thomas J. Purcell, III

Chair, Tax Executive Committee

Enclosures

cc: 
Mr. Kolan Davis, Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Russell Sullivan, Democratic Staff Director, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Mark Prater, Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Mr. Patrick Heck, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Elizabeth Paris, Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219


Ms. Anita Horn-Rizek, Democratic Tax Counsel, Senate Committee on Finance, SD-219

Ms. Allison Giles, Majority Chief of Staff, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB -1102


Mr. Bob Winters, Chief Tax Counsel, House Committee on Ways and Means, LHOB-1135


Ms. Janice Mays, Democratic Staff Director and Chief Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB- 1106


Mr. John Buckley, Democratic Chief Tax Counsel, Ways & Means Committee, LHOB-1106


Mr. George Yin, Chief of Staff, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1015 LHOB


Mr. Melvin C. Thomas, Jr., Senior Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, 1620 LHOB


Mr. David G. Noren, Legislation Counsel, Joint Committee on Taxation, SD-204 


Mr. Eric Solomon, Deputy Assistant Secretary (Regulatory Affairs) and Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Tax Policy, Treasury Department, Room 3104 MT


Ms. Catherine Hughes, Tax Legislative Counsel, Attorney- Adviser, Treasury Department, Room 4214 MT

